MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF LAUREL
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

305-307 First Street  Laurel, Maryland 20707 (301) 725-0088

http://www.cityoflaurel.org ¢ email — dpw@laurel.md.us Fax (301) 498-5266

August 15, 2025

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Keith R. Sydnor
Council President Kyla M. Clark
Laurel City Councilmembers

THRU: Nekesa Matlock, Deputy City Administrator
FROM: Timothy Miller, Director, Public Works
SUBJ: Bid Recommendation LA 26-001 Snowden Place, Ward Street & Northview

Court Improvement Project

The Department of Public Works is requesting approval for awarding the contract
for Snowden Place, Ward Street and Northview Court Improvement Project (LA 26-001).

Project Scope

This project includes the construction and repair of concrete sidewalks, ADA
ramps, concrete curbing, roadway markings, sign relocation and asphalt resurfacing of
these streets in their entirety.

Bid Results

The Department of Public Works has solicited public bids for this project, resulting in
the receipt of seven (7) submissions. A formal bid opening was conducted on August 14,
2025, at Laurel Municipal Center. The submitted bids, ranked from lowest to highest, are
as follows:

1. VMP Construction, Inc. $202,397.00*
2. Calvert Ready Mix & Concrete Supplies LLC $227,355.00
3. E&R Services, Inc. $243,116.00
4. SFMS, LLC. $244,001.38
5. Espina Paving, Inc. $276,733.61
6. Vino Construction Group, LLC. $484,084.51
7. MRB Enterprise, Inc. $595,034.66



MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF LAUREL
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

305-307 First Street o Laurel, Maryland 20707 (301) 725-0088

http://www.cityoflaurel.org e email — dpw@laurel.md.us Fax (301) 498-5266

*Apparent Low Bidder, and the firm is a certified Minority Business Enterpriser (MBE).
Funding:

Funding for this project is available through the Adopted FY2026 Capital
Improvement Program — Snowden Place, Ward Street and Northview Court Improvement
Proejcts.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the contract for this project be awarded to VMP
Construction, Inc. of Lanham MD, a certified Minority Business Enterprise, for their bid of
$202,397.00, with the contingency of an additional $20,239.00 for a total of $222,636.00.

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact
Timothy Miller at (301) 725-0088, extension 3206.

Reviewed for funding:

“Tblole Juulit 213 (2025
S. Michele Saylor’ Director Date
Department of Budget and Personnel Services

cc:  Christian L. Pulley, CPM, City Administrator



